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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

MAY 6, 2008
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, May 6, 2008 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Rusty Green, Director



& Cowan, P.C.

Holger Christiansen, Director

 
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Tom Cone, Director



Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A



Lindsay Case, Director (by phone)

Al Watson, Development Services








Andre Brackin








Virgil Sanchez, M&S Civil Consultants








Chris McGranahan, LSC
1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-

Director Green motioned to approve the April 1, 2008 minutes seconded by Director Cone.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –Mr. Schooler-
a. Segment I Report and Budget Status – Al Watson

Mr. Watson reported that the approximate 250 feet of road in Segment 1 was finished and the median was done.  R.E. Monks is paving the interchange and should have it completed in the next 45 days.  It was noted that the project was on budget.
b. Capacity Project Schedule/Bid Results-

Mr. Brackin reported that R.E. Monks was 55 days into their work or 17% into the scheduled time per their contract on the Capacity Project and they are doing very well.  Mr. Brackin stated that funds would not be needed from the District until July 2008 and would be about $374,000.
Mr. Brackin indicated that the only problem so far is with the utilities because Qwest and MVE are in the way and Colorado Springs Utilities (CSU) is trying to work out there as well.  There was a meeting last week with CSU regarding the $200,000 increase for the relocation cost that was missed by CSU and they agreed that they missed it after their plans and the finalized Capacity plans were discussed.  Director Lindsay Case inferred that CSU should then pick up the cost and the rest of the Board agreed.  Mr. Brackin stated that the cost was closer to $500,000 now and will pursue another meeting with CSU involving Cheryl Murphy and the City Manager per the suggestion of Mr. Susemihl.  The Board was concerned that the dispute would hold up the construction and Mr. Brackin stated that he would do whatever was needed to keep the relocation going by CSU.  It was noted that the relocation was from Golden Sage going east.  Mr. Brackin and Mr. Schooler will meet with CSU before asking them to come before the Board.  Pictures were handed out by Mr. Brackin to show the progression of the project.  
c. CDOT Powers Interchange Update-

Mr. Watson stated that R.E. Monks was to tie-in with the District the last week of May or the first week of June and that he would be meeting with them tomorrow.  Mr. Schooler stated further that R.E. Monks would be paving Woodmen the middle of June and they are making good progress on the bridge/overpass, which should be open by the end of July.  The construction is coming together nicely along with the hospital.

Director Case questioned the funding and splitting of the invoices between the County and the District and Mr. Schooler indicated that Wilson and Company and Mrs. Irvine were scrutinizing all of the invoices and would provide a brief monthly update of the invoices being paid.  Mr. Brackin stated that so far there were additional costs involved for the muck that could go upwards to $200,000 and any other additional costs are questioned and monitored closely.    

4. Manager’s Report-
a. Sterling Ranch: Virgil Sanchez

Mr. Sanchez updated the Board on the Dines/Sterling Ranch property because some of the land falls in the District service area.  The first house is not anticipated to be going up until 2010, but Mr. Sanchez wanted to discuss the progress of Stapleton Road because the traffic from the new development could impact Woodmen Road.  The Board agreed stating that it would be better to have Stapleton Road come through sooner than later to keep some of the traffic off of Woodmen.  Mr. Sanchez pointed out there was a gap between Black Forest and Vollmer that could be dedicated to Stapleton Road.   Director Green stated that traffic going from east to west would be most important and Director Case added that it should go all the way to Briargate.  Mr. Schooler indicated that Sterling Ranch should do the traffic impact analysis on Woodmen and should possibly participate in the District.  
Mr. Brackin said City Traffic is upset that the increased development is all going to Woodmen Road and Mr. Sanchez concurred.  Director Christiansen indicated that by 2035 Woodmen Road would be over capacity and that the traffic issues need to be resolved by the developers.  Mr. Sanchez stated that they are still looking for entitlement and figuring out the utilities that could be another 2 years out depending on the market, but wanted to keep the Board informed.  Director Christiansen requested that Mr. Sanchez meet with the Board again once they have figured out more of the impacts to Woodmen Road.
b. Permit Activity-

Mr. Schooler stated that the commercial impact fees are good, but the residential fees are a bit lacking for the year noting that they might not reach the budgets amount.
c. Development Activity-

Director Case stated that Morley Companies and Hammers Construction have commercial sites coming into the District possibly this year.  Director Woods indicated that Meridian Ranch would be paying Platting Fees next year.

d. Delinquent Accounts Follow up –
Mr. Schooler reported that Wal-Mart paid the building permit fee of $226,000.  There are no other outstanding accounts.

e. Plan Review Report-

Mr. Schooler stated that a plan review came in for Lowe’s and Mr. Brackin added that it could be next year before they get their plat approval.  

5. Legal Report-
Mr. Susemihl stated that he had prepared Intent to Lien against Wal-Mart, but they paid before they received it because they were notified it was coming and was worth the preparation to get them to finally pay.  Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler have been working on inclusions for out of District properties such as Regency, Carl’s Jr., and a bank, which are nearly finished.
6. Old Business-  
Move of approval to pay invoices made by Director Christiansen seconded by Director Green.  Motion passed.
7. New Business- There was no new business.
8. General Discussion-   There was no general discussion.

9. Next Meeting-


The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 3, 2008 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room on the fourth floor.  It was noted that the July meeting would be cancelled. 
10. Adjournment-
Meeting was adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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